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 Circular Letter No.4296 
 27 May 2020 
  

 
To: All IMO Members 

Intergovernmental organizations 
Non-governmental organizations in consultative status 
 

 
Subject: Communication from the Government of the Republic of Peru 

 
 

The Government of the Republic of Peru has sent the attached communication, 
dated 21 May 2020, with the request that it be circulated by the Organization.  

  
 

*** 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  



 



Circular Letter No.4296 
Annex, page 1ANNEX







UNOFFICIAL TRANSLATION 

MINISTRY OF DEFENCE 

PERUVIAN NAVY – GENERAL DIRECTORATE OF CAPTAINCIES AND COASTGUARDS 

Callao, 8th May 2020 

“Oficio No. 738/43 

His Excellency 
Kitack Lim 
Secretary General 
International Maritime Organization 

Re:  Peruvian Maritime Authority measures in response to COVID-19 Pandemic 

I am pleased to inform you that the General Directorate of Captaincies and 
Coastguards – Peruvian Maritime Authority has decided to extend the validity of Seafarers 
Competency and Medical Certificates until the State of Emergency has ended.  This measure 
has been implemented with the aim to prevent the spread of COVID-19 and mitigate the 
significant risk of the virus. This extension will apply to titles, certificates and endorsements 
during inspections procedures by the Port State. 

Likewise, the validity of the statutory certificates of national vessels involved 
in fishing, maritime trade and other related services has been extended.  In addition, sanitary 
protection and preventive measures have been imposed to deter the spread of COVID-19 for 
cases and outbreaks that may arise on board ships and vessels, during pilotage activities. 

The National Port Authority, an entity of the Ministry of Transport and 
Communications, has also established that the services of cargo and merchandise in the 
maritime area, as well as any other activity connected to such operations, are not restricted to 
operate in the national or international territory.  In this respect, it has also developed  a 
“Recommendations Guide” that apply to the management of  prevention and sanitary control 
of all the areas, equipment, facilities and personnel, to be adopted by port facilities for their 
operations during and after the national emergency due to COVID-19. 



 

  In this regard, I would be grateful if you would convey the aforementioned 
information to the Member States. 

 

  I avail myself of this opportunity to renew to Your Excellency the assurances 
of my highest consideration. 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

(signed) 
Vice Admiral Ricardo Menéndez Calle 
Director General of Captaincies and Coastguards   
Maritime Peruvian Authority   
 

 

___________
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